Forest Hills Gardens Bulletin

PUBLISHED BY SAGE FOUNDATION HOMES COMPANY FOREST HILLS GARDENS, LONG ISLAND

Vol. 7

Saturday, April 29, 1922

No. 17

CIVIC AFFAIRS

KERMIT ROOSEVELT SPEAKS

Doubt-New Officers Elected

Community Council Discusses Gas, Streets, Tells the Men's Club About Exploring the River of Sewers and the Bulletin

The last meeting of the Community Council held on Friday evening, April 21, in the social room of the Church-inthe-Gardens was largely attended and the gathering was an enthusiastic one. The recently appointed law committee was represented by Louis D. Speir and Judge Davies. They both reported that they had become conversant with the restrictions and that they felt that the restrictions would be binding in the future as in the past and that they would be adhered to.

J. Gorton Marsh, chairman of the committee for streets and public utilities, reported that the people of Forest Hills are entitled to 22 candle power gas but that really an average of 18 candle power is being furnished. The City Parliament of Community Councils is protesting against this low candle power. This committee will handle the question of safety in the streets. A report on this question appears in another column.

Samuel Castelman, Jr., made a plea for a place where boys may play and where they may have an opportunity to indulge in seasonal sports. Mr. Castelman is chairman of the committee which will look after the recreation of adoles-

The future publication of the Forest Hills Gardens Bul-LETIN was referred to a committee appointed by the president, Edgar D. Sealy. The committee consists of Lawrence F. Abbott, F. M. Knowles, Fred Gretsch and Mrs. George Smart.

J. F. Perrine, engineer from the office of the President of Queens Borough, explained our system of sewers. Forest Hills is in the Corona area. The Fifty-first Street sewer will not be in operation for a number of years. Forest Hills has not a permanent system of sewers yet, that will not come for a number of years and when it does come the present pipes will be attached to the permanent system. He answered questions and very satisfactorily explained the intricate and expensive system of sewers in Queens Borough.

MRS. ALFRED H. SMITH.

Generous Friend of the Village Passes Away at Her Home On Continental Avenue

Mrs. Susie D. Smith, widow of the late Alfred H. Smith, died at her home on Continental Avenue, early Sunday morning, April 23. The services were held at her home on Tuesday afternoon, April 25, and they were conducted by Dr. William A. Kirkwood, associate pastor of the Broadway Tabernacle, of which Mrs. Smith had long member, and Dr. George Drew Egbert, of the Flushing Congregational Church, of which Mrs. Laura B. Vogler, Mrs. Smith's daughter, is a member. Interment was at Woodlawn.

Mrs. Smith had been a semi-invalid for many years and so was personally not known to many people in the Gardens, but through her great generosity all people of Forest Hills are much indebted to her. Because of the devotion to the Church-in-the-Gardens on the part of her son, the late Rowland H. Smith, and the interest both of them had in the community, she gave to the Trustees the land surrounding the church for a parish house. Later the scheme of the project was changed into a Community House with her knowledge and consent. She has also given land on Ascan Avenue for a parsonage for the church.

By the terms of her will the sum of \$40,000 has been left to the Community House in memory of her son. This money is to be used to furnish the Rowland H. Smith Hall, and the residue is to be an endowment for the repairs of the building.

The sum of \$5,000 was left to St. Luke's Church.

The Jamaica Hospital was left \$40,000 in memory of her son to provide a children's annex for the new building.

Her benefactions have been large and many, but her (Continued on page 2, column 2)

ATTRACTIVE GROUP

The above group of four houses at the corner of Ascan Avenue and Ingram Street, has been purchased by Rev. Dr. Worth M. Tippy, Rev. Wm. P. S. Lander, W. Alton Jones and Mrs. Frieda Katz.

The end houses have eight rooms and two baths and a one car garage. The center houses have seven rooms and two baths.

The group is of stucco with brick trim, red tile roof. The pany and the houses were built by the company.

The meeting of the Men's Club Thursday evening of this week at the home of Dr. Edward L. Keyes, 110 Greenway South, was thoroughly enjoyed by all of the large number of members present. The speaker, Kermit Roosevelt, gave a most interesting account of the trip made in 1913 to Brazil by him with his father, Theodore Roosevelt. He told of the many difficulties encountered in exploring the River of Doubt and of the great suffering of his father due to the return of the fever contracted during the African trip. One member of the party was drowned, another was killed by one of the peasants in the party, the murderer escaping into the wilderness, and there were numerous narrow escapes. The trip was harder than the one to Africa, but Col. Roosevelt was always glad he made it, chiefly because he put the River of Doubt on the map. Mr. Roosevelt said his father never fully recovered from the effects of the trip.

Lawrence Abbott spoke briefly, telling of the great suffering of Colonel Roosevelt on the steamship Imperator when returning from a trip to England in 1914. Mr. Abbott, who happened to be a passenger on the same ship, said that the

fortitude displayed by the Colonel was remarkable.

The club voted \$100 to the support of the children's playground in accordance with its custom.

The plans for the proposed Roosevelt Memorial Episcopal



designs were made by the Sage Foundation Homes Com-

Church were presented for inspection by the rector, Rev. W. P. S. Lander, and were much admired.

The following officers were elected for one year: President, Lyman Beecher Stowe; vice-president, Thurlow M. Gordon; secretary, Richard Knight; treasurer, Harold P.

An enthusiastic vote of appreciation and thanks was tendered the retiring officers, President Davenport and his associates. The year has been one of the most successful in the history of the club.

Forest Hills Gardens Bulletin

Published fortnightly by

SAGE FOUNDATION HOMES COMPANY

9 Station Square, Forest Hills Gardens, L. I. Telephone 6200 Boulevard

MAILED TO ANY ADDRESS ON REQUEST

OFFICERS

ROBERT W. DeFOREST - President
JOHN M. GLENN - Vice President and Secretary
JOHN M. DEMAREST - Vice President and General Manager

Local news notes and other items of interest for publication in the Bulletin should reach the Homes Company Office, 9 Station Square, not later than Tuesday morning of the week of publication.

THE FUTURE OF THE BULLETIN

SINCE September 25, 1915, the Forest Hills Gardens Bulletin has been published fortnightly without interruption by the Sage Foundation Homes Company. Even when 250 publications were suspended in New York, in October and November, 1919, on account of the printers' strike, the BULLETIN was printed regularly and only once was it necessary to multigraph it. The little paper has tried to be a harmonizing and unifying factor in the village life, and it is evident that the readers appreciate it. The present editor has been grateful that the management has left her free to publish a newspaper and to print constructive editorials.

On the last Saturday each of May, June, July, August and September a number of the Bulletin will be issued similar to the publication of today. Financially responsible for these summer numbers will be the Sage Foundation Homes Company, the Forest Hills Gardens Homes Company, the Forest Hills Inn, Guyon L. C. Earle, and the Cord Meyer Development Company. The editor will be the same one who has served for the last three years.

Tentative plans are under way to issue an enlarged paper to cover Forest Hills Gardens, Forest Hills and possibly Kew Gardens in October and regularly fortnightly thereafter. This will be done if these communities will support such an enterprise. Write your opinion of the project to The Editor, Forest Hills GARDENS BULLETIN.

SAFETY IN THE STREETS

At the regular meeting of the Community Council, the committee on streets and public utilities was instructed to ask the assistance of the residents and trades-people of Forest Hills and vicinity in improving the traffic conditions on our streets.

The committee believes that it is a matter of sufficient importance to warrant its active consideration, especially before some serious and fatal accident has called attention to conditions here which can be greatly improved.

Under present conditions it is practically impossible to avoid all accidents, but it is possible to avoid many of them. Therefore, the committee requests:

- (1) that you drive carefully and at moderate speed;
- (2) that you avoid letting anyone under lawful age drive your car;
- (3) that you do not drive with your muffler cut out;
- (4) that pedestrians look both ways before crossing;
- that you keep your children from riding bicycles on the streets after dusk;
- that you report in writing to the Secretary, Mrs. H. P. Green, 296 Burns Street, giving time, place, license number, etc., of any apparent violations of the automobile traffic laws.

J. GORTON MARSH. Chairman.

MRS. ALFRED H. SMITH

(Continued from page 1, column 1)

giving has always been done quietly and almost always anonymously. She preferred to give to private charity, but every worthy appeal, public and private, secured her interest. Needy elderly people always found her heart

She was the president of the Alfred H. Smith Company and was a keen business woman. She is survived by two daughters, Mrs. Vogler and Miss Nellie M. Smith and the children of her son, Dorothy, Alfred H. and Edith.

SPLENDID SUCCESS

The Choral Club Receives an Ovation from the Residents Because of High Grade Concert

The concert of the Forest Hills Choral Club, held on April was such a success that everybody was happy. Bruno Huhn, the energetic and capable conductor, who even when his patience is tried by tardy and irregular attendance at rehearsals, holds his singers to the highest standards,—even he was just one broad grin. Mrs. Charles H. Scammell, the mother of the organization, the woman who carries it on her mind, waking and sleeping, was very proud, as every mother is of an infant prodigy. The officers and all the singers sang the last number "The Omnipotence," by Franz Schubert with hearts overflowing with gladness, this second concert had apparently met the approval of their friends who applauded enthusiastically.

The program was varied and all of a very high grade. It would have been impossible for this club to give such a program last December. The choral numbers showed the weeks on training and effort. Jewel St. Leger Aldrich's solos were given with vim and it was apparent that her neighbors and friends were with her. Denton Bastow, tenor, who sang last December and again at this last concert, has a well trained voice, of beautiful quality, which he knows how to John Palmer, the monologuist, gave ten or twelve original numbers, some with the piano and some without, all clever and amusing—his facial expression helping to make

the audience convulse with laughter.

Card Party The Choral Club will entertain with a card party on Monday evening, May 1, at the homes of Mrs. Donald G. Clark and Mrs. George H. Merrill, Markwood Road. Tables will be \$5 each and there will be prizes and refreshments for each table.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS

The Women's Club of Forest Hills will hold the annual meeting on May 1, at 2 P. M. at the Inn. Reports of officers and chairmen of committees will be heard. the annual election of officers and the installation. Myrtle Leonard, contralto, will sing with Grover Tilden Davis at the piano.

Current Readings Chapter

Donald Ogden Stewart pleased Mrs. Donald G. Clark's guests at her home on Markwood Road, Tuesday afternoon, April 18. Mr. Stewart read from his amusing and clever parodies and delighted the members of the current readings chapter. On May 2, at 2:30 P. M., at the home of Mrs. Lyman Beecher Stowe, Union Turnpike and Greenway the members of the current readings chapter will hear Miss Nella Braddy tell of the vital books for the past year and advise what should be read during the coming summer. Miss Braddy is a book reviewer for Doubleday, Page Company.

IS DEMOCRATIC GOVERNMENT ENDURING?

A month ago at the home of Mrs. E. C. Stokes, before the current readings chapter of the Women's Club, Mrs. George Smart reviewed "Modern Democracies," by Viscount Bryce. A group in the audience, enthusiastic over the importance of the subject and with the desire to give an opportunity to others to hear the review, have asked Mrs. Smart to do it again in the evening, so that the gentlemen may attend. A review of the book, which will bring out new phases of the subject, will be given on Monday evening, May 15, at the home of Mr. and Mrs. J. Gorton Marsh, 68 Greenway North. All who are interested in the subject are invited to attend. Leading in the plans for the evening are Mrs. S. Ellsworth Davenport Jr., and Mrs. Marsh. Please notify Mrs. Marsh by postal if you expect to attend.

ANTI-MOSQUITO CAMPAIGN FOR 1922.

Last fall the anti-mosquito committee of the Community Council sent out a letter appealing for funds to all residents of Forest Hills. This was done so that money would be available for work in the early spring of 1922. The response was satisfeatory.

Arrangements have been made for the temporary services of one of the most expert anti-mosquito inspectors of the State of New Jersey, J. W. K. Clark. Mr. Clark can only give us part of his time and has devoted the past week to a thorough study and the examination of the reports of

the inspectors of previous years.

In company with the chairman of the committee, Mr. Clark has visited all of the bad spots in this territory. It has been found that the work done by the city some years ago in draining Flushing and Jamaica Bays has not been attended to properly in any sense. The ditches in these bays require cleaning out and unless this work is done promptly, these ditches will become breeding places instead of draining off the meadows. The matter of taking care of the work is in the hands of the Board of Health and it is hoped that the proper officials will take some steps to see that the investment made by the city in thoroughly draining these meadows is not dissipated by failure to take care of them.

One of the worst points for mosquito breeding in our entire territory is the Corona dump of the Brooklyn Ash Removal Co. The fields in the meadow at the base of this great heap of refuse contain small ponds, both salt and rain water, and these ponds are very prolific breeders of both varieties of mosquitoes. A few years ago some good ditching was done at the base of this dump along the Flushing Road, but these ditches have been sadly neglected, with the result that today the ditches are breeding places. A comparatively small amount of money, properly expended in this section, will do away with one of the worst breeding places in the vicinity of Forest Hills, Elmhurst and Flushing. The city should either do this or compel the Brooklyn Ash Removal Co, to abate the nuisance now maintained at that point.

Last year we found a most prolific mosquito and fly breeding spot in the pond on the north side of Queens Boulevard, opposite the Maple Grove Cemetery. It is located behind a hill and is not visible from the Boulevard. We found that a city contractor was dumping refuse of all kinds into this pond in absolute violation of the law. This was finally discontinued upon our urgent protestations and the pond is not now in very bad condition. Mosquito wrigglers however are now to be found in one part of it and they will be out in a few warm days unless oil is ap-

plied promptly.

Citizens are particularly requested to make a careful examination of their own premises to see that there is no stagnant water in which mosquitoes can breed. A single can or bottle in which water remains for a week during the warm weather will produce enough mosquitoes to infest the neighborhood. Look around your own premises and try to do away with all stagnant water. If you are unable to accomplish this yourself, call it to the attention of the committee who will have an inspector take it up.

We have begun work earlier this year than ever before and if properly supported by the citizens we will make Forest Hills mosquitoless. Those who contributed to this work for 1922 are listed below. If your name is not on this honor roll, kindly send your check to M. J. Folensbee, Bow

Street, Forest Hills.

Honor Roll

Willis J. Abbott. Lawrence F. Abbott, Robert B. Baird, Fred Beck, H. H. Buckley, Edwin E. Bush, A. L. Buschman, Hazen Chatfield, Stephen L. Coles, Dr. Philip G. Cole, M. W. Colwell, Dr. S. E. Davenport Jr., S. W. Eckman, J. G. Elliott, J. D. Fletcher, M. J. Folensbee, George German, Dr. F. R. Getz, Charles J. Grant, H. W. Hardinge, Frank Hargrave, Robert M. Harriss, W. L. Harriss, Malthe Hasselriis, Frank Herne, John V. L. Hogan, N. F. Holch, W. R. Hulbert, N. S. Jonas, Raymond P. Kaighn, Walter A. Ker, William H. Kershaw, J. E. Kline, Vernon Kline, F. M. Knowles, P. C. Krauthoff, A. E. Kretschmer, Dr. A. Lendle, L. P. McGahie, H. H. McKee, Rev. Joseph McLaughlin, R. T. Montague, A. V. Moore, William R. Naughton, Charles B. Nelcamp, J. Russell Parker, Russell Parker, D. O. Perry, John B. Reimer, Ralph E. Renaud, C. C. Rodriquez, M. Schaffer, James Scott, George J. Simons, Mrs. Susie D. Smith, L. D. Speir, Gertrude Springer, A. Thomson, C. Thornley, J. A. Trabert, Adam Treu, James R. Turner, M. T. Uptegrove, Hulda Vincent, W. J. Welsh, George H. Wickie, H. L. Willison, George Woehlein, Alfred J. Wright and H. A. Yerkes. S. W. ECKMAN,

Chairman Anti-Mosquito Committee, Community Council.

THE INN



Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Bauer, formerly of Greenway Terraces, have returned from Florida and are making their home at the Inn.

Mr. and Mrs. W. G. McClenaghan have returned from a short visit to Washington. D. C., where they had the pleasure of meeting the President and Mrs. Harding.

Mrs. W. F. Suydam has returned to her home in New York City after a pleasant visit at the Inn with her son and daughter,

Mr. and Mrs. F. Suydam.

Alexander Dalton has returned to his studies at Yale, after spending his spring vacation with his parents, Col. and Mrs, H. F. Dalton.

Arthur Wright, of the Terraces, is making his home at the Inn during the absence of Mrs. Wright, who has gone abroad for several months.

Glenn Hunter, of Highland Mills, N. Y., is one of the recent arrivals at the Inn.

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. M. Wampler, of the Gardens, are also among the recent arrivals.

Mrs. Edgar Bliss, who spent the winter in Florida, has returned to the Inn.

Miss Marie Probst, of Englewood, N. J., was the guest for several days of Senator and Mrs. J. C. Johnson. Mr. and Mrs. H. R. Shares and daughter, Janet, have

Mr. and Mrs. H. R. Shares and daughter, Janet, have returned to the Inn after several months sojourn in the South.

Among some of the late arrivals are Mrs. Bertram Chesterman, of Richmond, Va., Mrs. Henry Sands, of LaGrange, Ill., and Mrs. Henry Healey and daughters, of Boston, Mass.

PLANS FOR THE COMMUNITY HOUSE

The plans for the Community House, begun two years ago, are practically completed. They have been prepared with great care by representatives of all the organizations in town who now see provided in them the things they most desire in a Community House.

The building will be L shaped, on the corner of Borage Place and Greenway North. The main entrance on Borage Place admits one to a roomy vestibule running parallel to the street. Straight ahead is the main room of the building, an auditorium-gymnasium, 40x80 feet, with a large platform-stage at the far end.

To the left is a large foyer to be used as a general lounge, as is also the attractive sun parlor beyond it, overlooking a

square formal garden.

To one side of the foyer is a room, 40x30, planned for private dances and small assemblies where numbers would not require the size of the large auditorium. The kitchen and sun parlor could be rented with it.

The auditorium could be used for movies, lectures, organization meetings and plays. The seats can be removed and stored in a few minutes, leaving the floor clear for gymnasium purposes, dances, banquets, etc.

Downstairs are good sized swimming pool, ample locker and shower room and a large unfurnished space for future expansion.

expansion.

Upstairs is another assembly room planned for the use of Boy Scouts, and at other times as a work room for different organizations, also nine large committee rooms.

On Sunday the auditorium and reception room become the assembly rooms for the Church School of the Church-inthe-Gardens and the various rooms become class rooms for the day.

It is hoped to place a model soon in the sales office to show this charming exterior.

A very substantial sum has already been pledged. The land was donated free and clear by Mrs. Alfred H. Smith, who died this week. Refinements of construction and elaboration of facilities will depend on further raising of funds. An opportunity will shortly be afforded those who have not yet subscribed to hasten this enterprise which will mean so much to the community life as well as to the happiness of the children of Forest Hills.

MRS. FLETCHER'S TEA

Mrs. John Dundas Fletcher gave a tea of beautiful appointments at her home, 35 Slocum Crescent, on Thursday afternoon, April 27.

CHURCH-IN-THE-GARDENS



Dr. Latshaw will preach tomorrow at 11 o'clock. A hearty welcome is extended to all residents and visitors in the community to worship with us at this and other services of the church. The pulpit supply committee, of which W. P. Mc-Culloch is chairman, announces the following schedule for May:

May 7-Rev. Charles R. Mills, D. D., of

the Congregational Board.

May 14—Rev. David G. Latshaw, D. D. May 21—Rev. Lewis T. Reed, Flatbush Congregational Church.

May 28—Miss Margaret Slattery, Au-

thor and Lecturer.

Edward H. Mays, chairman of the committee on new pastor, reports that after considerable work in following up several recommendations, the committee finally agreed upon one of the leading ministers of California who came to New York for

the purpose of investigating possible pastorates in the East. Before his name could be presented for consideration by the church, word was received from him that after his return to California there was such pressure brought upon him by his people that he was compelled, for the present, to abandon his original idea of coming East. The committee is investigating other very desirable prospects and hopes to make a report soon.

The Women's Guild

On Wednesday, May 3, from 9 A. M. to 6 P. M. at the sales office the Women's Guild will be glad to receive clothing, bedding, household linens, books and dishes that can used for the Missionary Minister's family (girls 13, 11, 9 and boy 8 years), a Church School among the mountain people of Tennessee or the work for the immigrants at Ellis Island. Anything in good condition thankfully received.

On April 27 nearly 30 senior members of the Guild were entertained at luncheon at the home of Mrs. Forry R. Getz, Olive Place. It was a delightful occasion filled with happy

reminiscences.

The Women's Guild announces a series of talks on Wednesday evenings in May at the home of Mr. and Mrs. of talks Niels Frode Holch, 125 Ascan Ave., at 8:15. The general subject is India. The speaker for May 3 is Mrs. Robert E. Hume, a former resident of India and intimately acquainted with its life. Mrs. Hume's topic will be "The Women of India," and she will bring costumes and other illustrative material. No admission fee and no collection J. F. McT. and everybody is invited.

ST. LUKE'S CHURCH

The rummage sale held last week was most successful. Many thanks are due those who helped with the arduous work it entailed; especially to the chairman, Mrs. E. C. Stokes, who worked so unstintingly.

Mrs. H. W. Hardinge was a gracious hostess at the bridge afternoon on April 21. The bridge committee deserves much

credit for the success of these parties.

Last week's activities of the Guild netted \$600. It's work will end for the summer with the meeting on May 5 at the house of Mrs. Frank Wheeler, Ingram Street. H W. P.

CHURCH SERVICES

Roman Catholic-Sunday mornings at 6:45, 8 and 11 o'clock, Ascan Avenue near Queens Boulevard.

St. Luke's Episcopal—Revd. Wm. P. S. Lander. Sundays—Holy Communion, 8 A. M., Church School, 9:30 A. M. Service and sermon, 11 A. M. Evensong,

Holy Days—Holy Communion, 7:30 A. M. Church-in-the-Gardens—Sunday services: Sunday School 9:45 A. M.; sermon, 11 A. M.; Christian Endeavor, 7:45 P. M.

Presbyterian Church of Forest Hills-Sunday mornings. sermon at 11 o'clock. Seminole Avenue and Gown

First Church of Christ, Scientist, of Forest Hills-Services Sunday at 11 A. M. Sunday School, 9:45 A. M.; Wednesday evening at 8:00. Reading room open from 2 to 4 P. M. Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. Masonic Temple.

JOIN THE AUDUBON SOCIETY

On Tuesday evening, April 18, a group of bird lovers met the home of the Audubon Society's president, Mrs. George Smart, and elected Speir Whitaker treasurer, to succeed Miss Mary E. Knevels, who has been secretary and treasurer of the society since its organization in June, 1914. Miss Knevels is willing to temporarily continue in the office of the secretary, but asked to be relieved of the office of treasurer. Her home is in West Orange, and she has severed her connection with the Sage Foundation Homes Company. Miss Knevels has done much to attract the birds to Forest Hills and her annual reports have been documents worthy of reprinting in Bird Lore, the national bird magazine, where they have regularly appeared as well as in the Bulletin. Her associates are deeply indebted to her.

The new treasurer will soon mail letters and appeals for membership to all residents of Forest Hills. All who love birds should answer this appeal.

PERSONALS

Mr. and Mrs. Burns Mantle, Ascan Avenue, gave a most charming baby party on Saturday afternoon, April 15, for their two-year-old baby daughter, Peggy. The babies, 12 of them, sat down to a feast of certified cream ice cream and angel food cake. The low round table, just the right height for the tiny tots, was prettily decorated in pink. house was decorated in balloons, blown up by the particular variety of Burns Mantle hot air and after the "party" the babies burst the balloons. Fathers, mothers and a few older brothers and sisters were "among those present."

Don Marquis has bought the house at 51 Wendover Road

from Dr. H. M. James.

Mrs. Joseph Barrett gave a luncheon to a few friends on Wednesday at her home on Puritan Avenue. Mrs. W. P. McCulloch and daughter Doris, Rockrose

Place, have enjoyed two weeks at Atlantic City.

Mrs. Fred Gretsch, Shorthill Road, gave a luncheon on Thursday for her mother-in-law, who sails soon for Europe.

PLANTING OF TREES AND SHRUBS.

Yesterday morning, under the auspices of the Association of the Kew-Forest School Mothers, a most interesting program of songs, recitations and short talks was given at the school when trees and shrubs were planted to beautify the grounds. The sum of \$110 was put into the trees and shrubs, the money having been contributed by parents and friends.

These Arbor Day exercises recalled the fact that Arbor Day was 50 years old on April 22. Mrs. Lawrence F. Abbott is president of the association.

PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Moving pictures will be shown at public school 3, in the afternoon, on May 4 and May 18, for the benefit of the school Tickets at twenty cents each will be sold by the pupils.

New pupils admitted this month at public schools 3 and 101 are: Allen Ferguson, Richard Snyder, Talbot Hedinger, Doris and Jeanette Clark, Richard and Doris Hopper, Raymond and Jerome Flaherty, Robert and William Ellis, Gertrude Sullivan, Juliette Fleischmann, Janet Shares and Mary Wilkes.

COMING EVENTS

Monday and Friday, 3 to 5:30 P. M. Library Open-Sales Office.

First and third Tuesday evening of each month, 8 o'clock— Forest Hills Lodge, 946, F. & A. M.—Masonic Temple. Thursday. 8 P. M.—Choral Club Rehearsal, Church-inthe-Gardens.

May 1, 2 P. M.—Women's Club, Inn.
May 2, 2:30 P. M.—Current Readings Chapter, Women's
Club, Union Turnpike and Greenway South.
May 4, 3 P. M.—Moving pictures, Public School 3.

May 5, 2:30 P. M.—Women's Guild, St. Luke's, 50 Ingram Street.

May 8, 3 P. M.—Forest Hills Gardens Mothers' Club, Public School 101.

12, 2 P. M.-Women's Guild, Church-in-the-Gardens, 86 Greenway North.

May 15, 8 P. M.—Review of "Modern Democracies"—Bryce, 68 Greenway North.

May 18, 3 P. M.—Moving Pictures, Public School 3.

May 19, 8 P. M.—Community Council. Place to be an-

nounced.